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Principal’s Report 

Well who can believe we are at the end of 2016! 

What a wonderful year I have had here at 

Quandialla Public School. The year has gone so 

quick and yet so much has happened. I feel 

blessed to have 20 of the best kids to call mine. 

Along with these children has come a fantastic 

community of supportive parents. Thank you all 

so much for a great first year.  

 

Presentation Ceremony 

Tomorrow is our Presentation Day Ceremony, 

commencing at 9:30am at the Quandialla 

Memorial Hall. Students are asked to wear their 

best school uniform and black shoes. Following 

the ceremony there will be a morning tea – please 

bring a plate to share. At the conclusion of the 

event parents are most welcome to take their 

children home as there will be no electricity and  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

the school will be very hot and not much fun. 

 

Class Parties 

On Thursday 15th December we will hold our end 

of year parties at school. Children can bring along 

some party food fruit, chips, biscuits, lollies, cake 

etc.– drinks will be supplied (please no soft 

drinks). The parties will be held at recess so 

children are still to bring their lunch. 

 

Swimming on Friday 

Depending on the weather and the number of sick 

children we will go swimming again on Friday 

morning. Students will be told and parents notified 

of this on Thursday. 

 

 

Ho Ho Ho 
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Holidays 

Friday 16th December will be the last day for the 

students for 2016. It is asked that no one enters 

the school grounds during the holiday break 

without prior permission. School will commence 

for 2017 on Monday 30th January.  The Forbes 

Small Schools Swimming Carnival will be held on 

Friday 3rd February.  

 

I wish everyone a Merry and Safe Christmas and 

enjoy a break with your family. 

Kate Johnson - Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from K, 1 – 2 

 

K, 1 – 2 have had a wonderful year of learning. 

 

Congratulations to Scarlett Nowlan and Tilly 

Morley on reaching 200 nights of home reading.  

They each got to choose a book as a reward.  I 

would appreciate it if all home readers and home 

reading diaries could be returned this week. 

 

Merry Christmas 
Kathy Harvey – Teacher K, 1 - 2 

 

________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2016 Pre-School Graduation 

 

Congratulations to Caleb, 

Makenzie, Sienna and 

Justin, who all Graduated 

yesterday from pre-school. 

 

We hope you all enjoy your 

first year at school. 
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SCHOOL INFORMATION 

 

Canteen operates each Wednesday. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER – TERM 4 -  2016 

12th October Anne Dixon  

19th October Tracy Penfold  

26th October Sarah Ryan  

2nd November Catia Nowlan 
 

 

9th November Bronwyn Morley  

16th November Tracy Penfold  

23rd November Sarah Ryan  

30th November Catia Nowlan  

7th December Anne Dixon  

14th December No Canteen 

BELL TIMES 

9.00 am – 11.00 am Morning session  

11.00 am – 11.25 am RECESS  

11.25 am – 1.00 pm Mid session  

1.00 pm – 1.50 pm K – 6 LUNCH  

1.50 pm – 3.10 pm Afternoon session  

3.10 pm SCHOOL FINISHES  

DIARY DATES – TERM 4 

WEEK 10 

 
Monday, Dec. 12th Pre-School Concert - 
 2.00 p.m 
 All Most Welcome. 
 
 
Wednesday, Dec. 14th Presentation Day - 9.30 am 
 Quandialla Memorial Hall - 
 followed by a Morning Tea at 

the Hall. 
 All Most Welcome. 
 
      
Friday, Dec. 16th Last Day of School for all 

students. 

____________ 
 
 
 
DIARY DATES – TERM 1 - 2017 

WEEK 1 

 
Thursday, Jan. 26th Australia Day Holiday 
 
Friday, Jan. 27th Pupil Free Day 
 Staff return today for Term 1 

WEEK 2 

 
Monday, Jan, 30th All Students return to school 

to commence Term 1. 
 
Friday, Feb. 3rd Forbes Small Schools 

Swimming Carnival 
 (Quandialla Public School - 

Host School). 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY HEALTH 

 
Drop in Clinic – 9.00 am to 10.30 am or by 
appointment.  All other services as usual. 

 

Phone:  6347 1200 
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WEDDIN COMMUNITY NATIVE NURSERY 
 

45 EAST ST, GRENFELL 

 

PLANTS MAKE WONDERFUL CHRISTMAS GIFTS 

 

NURSERY OPEN SATURDAY, 17
th

 DECEMBER, 10:00 - 3:00 

As well as 9:00 - 12:00 Monday to Friday   

 

weddincnn@outlook.com     Phone:  0456 879 481 
 

 

 

Santa visits 
Quandialla Public School 

 
Quandialla Public School was very 

lucky to have a quick visit from 
Santa on Monday. 

 
Santa is very busy getting ready for 

his BIGGEST day of the year. 
 

With the weather warming up, don’t 
forget to leave out a cold drink for 

Santa and fresh water for his 
reindeers. 

 
 
 
 

mailto:weddincnn@outlook.com%20%20%20%20%20Phone:%20%200456
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QUANDIALLA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 

PRESENTATION DAY CEREMONY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday, 14th December, 2016 
Commencing at 9.30 a.m. at the Quandialla Memorial Hall. 

 

Invitation 
 

Please come along and join us. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

A Morning Tea will be held after the Presentation, at the Hall. 
Please bring a plate to share.  Cold drinks will be provided. 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

We look forward to seeing you at our 
2016 Presentation Day Ceremony & Morning Tea. 

 

 
The Students & Staff of Quandialla Public School 

would like to wish everyone a 

 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 
2017 

All Students return to Quandialla Public School on 
Monday, 30th January, 2017. 
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